Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: funding shortfall 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Despite routinely carrying out important and vital work to support their communities, local councils are facing significant funding challenges.  We are carrying out a Freedom of Information request to try and ascertain the scale of the funding challenge that local councils are facing in the medium-term future.  Please can you answer the following questions:
 
1. What is your current predicted funding gap by the end of the financial year 2023/24?

 
Answer:

Before considering reserves, the Council’s predicted gap at the time it set the 22/23 budget in February was £48.3m. 

Further detail about our long term predictions can be found in Appendix Four to our budget report here: Budget (leicester.gov.uk) 

2. What is your current predicted cumulative funding gap by the end of the financial year 2024/25?

Before considering reserves, our predicted gap at the time we set the 22/23 budget was £68.7m.

3. Has your council estimated the costs of reaching net zero greenhouse gas emissions? Yes / No / Don't know 

Yes
4. How much does your council estimate reaching net zero will cost?  (Please state amount and any associated timescale)   
It has been estimated that in order to bring Leicester as close as possible to being carbon neutral by 2030 additional net expenditure in the region of £5-6bn would be required. This takes into account savings that would be generated; gross costs would be in the region of £9-10bn. 
It should be recognised that there are huge levels of uncertainty associated with these figures. 
It should also be noted that this is the expenditure that would be incurred by all individuals and organisations across the city, not solely the City Council.

5. Can your council access enough funding to be able to deliver your emission reduction ambitions?  Yes / No / Don’t Know 
No

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
